
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to express my disagreement regarding to the Migration Amendment 
(Visa Capping) Bill 2010.  I was really shocked to see this amendment, 
undoubtedly it will deprive many peoples‘right to immigrate and waste all these 
peoples’ years’ effort and endeavor. This is certainly unfair to these people who 
have applied or preparing to apply immigration. It will also be a loss to Australia, 
because it may drive out many people who have contributed to this country and 
society, and the contradict immigration policy will be detrimental to Australia’s 
credibility as well.  
 
I came to Australia since the end of 2005 and have been studying and working in 
Australia for 4 and half years. The immigration entry has just risen when I was 
graduated from Sydney University and I agree the working experience and 
proficient language requirements are reasonable and I am happy to enhance 
myself to reach these requirements. After two years working in Australia, I 
disappointed to found that all what I tried is futile because this unreasonable 
amendment bill is going to be approved. All my work colleagues and friends feel 
sorry for my intended leaving, they also shows distrust with their government. 
After all, I believe it was not our faults and we shouldn’t take the responsibility of 
the consequence. So please think about it and fairly treat the applicants who 
lodged their visa applications before the government changed their mind. 
 
Thank you for your consideration! 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 


